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Sanford Aviation Noise Abatement Committee




SANFORD AIRPORT AUTHORITY
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
SANFORD AVIATION NOISE ABATEMENT COMMITTEE 
HELD AT THE ORLANDO SANFORD INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT
1200 RED CLEVELAND BOULEVARD, LEVEL II - BOARD ROOM
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2020 – 9:00 A.M.
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I. CALL TO ORDER & INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS
The regular meeting of the Sanford Aviation Noise Abatement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Dave Hazel. Mr Hazel explained that he had been designated as Chairman in the October Board Meeting.
Tom Nolan, the new President & CEO of Sanford Airport Authority gave a brief introduction about himself.
II. ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN
Motion to nominate Wade Hawker as Vice Chairman made by Ms Carr, seconded by Ms Lamonthe. All approved, motion passed.
III. APPROVAL OF AUGUST 18, 2020 MINUTES
Motion to approve the minutes of the SANAC meeting held on August 18, 2020 made by Ms Carr, seconded by Mr Hawker. Minutes approved as read, motion passed.
IV. NOISE REPORT
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Review of August & September Data
August 2020

Total Complaints:

41

(2019: 61)

Total Operations:

15,960

(2019: 29,047)
Complaints by Location:
Heathrow


28

Lake Mary


7

Sanford


5

Geneva


1

Number of Households:
6

(2019: 11)

New Households:

0
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September 2020
Total Complaints:

19

(2019: 32)
Total Operations:

17,002

(2019: 26,523)
Complaints by Location:
Lake Mary


9
Heathrow


5

Geneva


4
Sanford


1

Number of Households:
6

(2019: 9)

New Households:

1

Comments from Committee
No comments.
Other Liaison Reports

Allegiant Air
No comments.
General Aviation
Mr Hawker said COVID-19 is taking its toll; operations have been reduced.

FAA
No comments from the Tower.

V. SEPTEMBER ADDITIONAL MEETING REVIEW

An additional meeting was held in September to discuss two recommendations brought forward by Mr Carew. 

Item 1

A request from the Airport Authority to Allegiant Airlines to include a noise abatement notation to their Jeppesen SFB -7 page.  

Jeff Yost said the first proposal had been reviewed by the Director of Flight Standards. It was adopted, it has been added to the 10-7 page, and it took effect on October 13th, 2020. The statement reads as follows: 
Noise Abatement:  All runways are noise sensitive. Dense residential area 7 NM west is especially affected.  After 11:00pm if able, request vectors ILS 9L/27R final approach course. 

The Director of Flight Standards elected not to put the other recommendation into the 10-7 guidance, because we need the pilots to manage the airplane individually on a case by case basis and every situation is different. We do not want to put the pilots in a situation where they may be unstable. 
Item 2
Mr Carew noticed a trend where some Allegiant pilots fly a close in circling type approach in visual conditions to Rwy 9L.  This usually occurs after 9:00pm. The maneuver is similar to the VFR completion of an instrument circling approach.  He noticed the noise mitigating benefits of the pilot's maneuvers.

Mr Carew proposed a discussion with Mr Yost re: the feasibility of engaging with Allegiant pilots to expand the use of what would be an optional on request arrival track in VFR conditions.  His intent is to establish an informal understanding of a pilot's request to ATC to fly to the "Bridge" in the same manner as a pilot's request for a direct route in or deviation for weather.  

Mr Yost confirmed that Allegiant did review item 2. He said the FAA are very specific on guidance on visual approach procedures, they have to comply with local letters of agreement between the Tower and TRACON, and they have a very strict approval process. The quickest avenue to pursue the track that Mr Carew pointed out would be an RNP visual approach procedure.

 Mr Yost said another issue is that Florida is going through Metroplex right now. If we were to go with the RNP visual approach procedure and follow the tracks that Mr Carew suggested, we would have to tie that into the new STARS that are going to arrive into Sanford.  This would require  a lot of coordination between F11, the Tower and Allegiant. 
Mr Yost said the turn in is a little bit snug on that track to meet stabilized approach criteria, and he does not believe it would follow the guidelines of what is required in the current letter of agreement between the Tower and TRACON. The RNP visual approach is probably the best way to do it, or the chartered visual approach procedure. The problem with chartered visual approach procedures, some of them are not applicable. If it’s an obstruction it has to be lit at night, there are a lot of restrictions on chartered visual approaches. The advantage of a chartered visual approach is anybody could fly it, it’s not specific to Allegiant.  Allegiant cannot fly RNP approaches. Some other carriers can, but there are very specific requirements. The chartered visual and RNP visual are definitely an avenue, but it would be better to wait until Metroplex gets the new arrival patterns in and then sit down with the Tower and F11 to discuss.

Gary Tucker said that is completely on F11, and it is a huge process. It is doable but it takes a long time.

VI. PUBLIC COMMENT

Ms Marsden said at the last meeting, Mr Speake had asked Mr Reda to look at resurrecting the trial of the 10° heading change to the east. Mr Reda said he hadn’t been able to speak with anyone about that. He said it would be difficult due to the environmental impact procedures that they would have to go through, and also because it was determined that there was no change. He said he would investigate and report back to Chairman Hazel.

Ms Marsden said the study was not completed last time. Mr Reda said it was pretty close to the full 90 days. He said the TRACON do have a problem with the heading change, as it gives them less time to react and turn, it gets tight. Mr Speake said he recalled a meeting where Ms Marsden said she had not seen any difference, and that is when things stopped. He asked Mr Reda to make sure Ms Marsden knows the start date of the trial so she can be fully aware. Mr Reda said he would work on that.

 FUTURE MEETING DATES
· January 19, 2021

· April 20, 2021

· July 20, 2021
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00am.
	Voting Members


	Non-Voting Members



	Dave Hazel, SAA
	Jeff Hopper, Seminole County (dialed in)

	Krysty Carr, Seminole County
	Carl Reda, Tower Representative (dialed in)

	Noelle Lamonthe, Sanford
	Chris Smith, City of Sanford (dialed in)

	Mark Austin, Seminole County
	

	Wade Hawker, GA Representative
	


	Others Present



	Tom Nolan, SAA

	George Speake, SAA

	Al Nygren, SAA

	Steve Smith, SAA Board Member

	Dave Logan, OSI

	Jeff Yost, Allegiant (dialed in)

	Mayor Art Woodruff, City of Sanford

	Gary Tucker, Sanford ATCT

	Charles Carroll, Deltona resident

	Mr Carew, Heathrow resident

	Jane Marsden, Geneva resident

	Peter Buis, Sanford resident


� EMBED Excel.Chart.8 \s ���





� EMBED Excel.Chart.8 \s ���








PAGE  
7

[image: image5.emf]RUNWAY USAGEWest 29%East 71%

_1665382557.xls
Chart1

		West 29%

		East 71%



Runway Usage

Runway Usage

29

71



Sheet1

				Runway Usage

		West 29%		29

		East 71%		71






_1665382534.xls
Chart1

		West 19%

		East 81%



Runway Usage

Runway Usage

19

81



Sheet1

				Runway Usage

		West 19%		19

		East 81%		81






